Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
1.  In my letter of 25 October, I asked about the involvement of organisations and parents in the EHE policy review earlier this year. You replied, "None in the review of 2015. This comment was an addition at that time."  I take this to mean that the Council did not involve these groups, because it was not required to do so. This is incorrect. Local authorities have been required to involve home education organisations and home educating parents in policy reviews since the EHE guidelines were first published in 2007. Please would you confirm: 

a) whether or not I have interpreted your reply correctly, and

b) if I have misunderstood, which comment you are referring to.
We did not involve groups at the last review.  In 2014 we held a consultation into the support that families would find helpful.  We are not required to involve groups though good practice would advise it. EHE Guidelines are not requirements; they are guidance that sensible Local Authorities interpret according to local circumstances.

2. You have confirmed that, at the next EHE policy review, local home educators "will be offered the opportunity to discuss the policy through the newly-established network meetings". Please would you send me details of the network and its meetings, including the following:

a) when the network was established,

b) how many meetings have taken place since it was formed,

c) whether there are any minutes of those meetings,

d) how the network has been, or will be, publicised,

e) where its members are drawn from, and

f) how local home educators can join or get involved.
Plans for the proposed network meetings have not been formalised.  We are hoping to have termly meetings at different venues, possibly libraries, around the City. The proposed meetings are intended to support families with issues such as finding convenient exam centres and work experience there will also be opportunities to share ideas and experiences.  Any parent interested in attending these meetings, once formalised, should contact their EHE advisor    

3. You have confirmed that, at the next EHE policy review, "National Bodies, the Regional Body in Staffordshire and the Elective Home Education Association will all be given the opportunity to contribute." Please would you confirm the following:

a) which national bodies will be invited to contribute,
Association of Home Educating Professionals, West Midlands EHE Forum and it will be available for home educating families for comment.

b) the name of the regional body in Staffordshire, and
West Midlands EHE Forum
   

c) that the EHE Association is the (national) Association for EHE Professionals (AEHEP).

Yes
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

